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Virginia Peninsula Community College Local Board
Budget and Finance Committee
October 18, 2023

Members Present:  	Joseph Fuentes, Dr. Linda Reviea, and Andrew Crawford

Member Absent:	Mary Bunting 

College Staff Present:	Steven Carpenter, Vice President for Finance and Administration; Tim Crittenden, Business Office Manager; and Geraldine Mathey, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Carpenter opened the meeting at 3:50 p.m.

1.	Minutes from September 26, 2023, Meeting. The minutes were reviewed and approved by committee.

2.	FY 2023 Local Funds Year-End Update. Mr. Crittenden provided a detailed review of the report. Each of the funds ended the year in the positive and added dollars to the fund balance. Mr. Crawford made the motion to accept the FY 2023 Local Funds Year-End Update. The motion was seconded by Dr. Reviea and approved by those present.

3.	FY 2024 Local Funds 1st Quarter Summary Update. Mr. Crittenden provided an update of the preliminary financial status of each fund. Due to timing of the meeting, the month had not fully closed at the time of the summary preparation, therefore, the information shared was preliminary and a detailed report will be provided at the December meeting. Dr. Reviea made the motion to accept the FY 2024 Local Funds 1st Quarter Summary Update; the motion was seconded by Mr. Crawford. The motion was approved by committee members present.

New Business:
	a.	Mr. Fuentes distributed a document titled “Development of a Finance Committee Standard Operating Procedure (SOP)” which he indicated has been discussed with Mr. Carpenter. The proposal outlined basic parameters for the SOP. He stated that a draft SOP could be ready by mid-December; a copy of this draft will be emailed to committee members for their review before the February 21, 2024, meeting. 
	b.	Recommendations for the next committee meeting:
		1)	An update on the status of the athletic program review.
		2)	Discussion of the proposed SOP.
		3)	Add a new topic to the agenda labeled “New Business”.

There being no further business for discussion, the motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 4:46; the motion was approved by committee members present.
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